
PARKING AND TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

February 12, 2019  

 
ATTENDANCE:     
Members and Advisors      

Terry Wheeler, Chair 

Betty Calton, Voting Member 

Elizabeth Manuel, Voting Member 

Ryan Klimas, Voting Member 

Kim Foy, Advisor 

Krishna Singh, Advisor 

Tracie Saunders, Advisory 

Andy Rampersad, Advisor 

James Mangan, Advisor  

Ina Carpenter Secretary/Advisor  
 
Absent: 
Mary Kaye Pascua, Voting Member 
Leandra Preston-Sidler, Voting Member 
Ryan Klimas, Voting Member 
 
Visitors: 
Jessica Bailey  
Mary Schimdt-Owens 

        
            

The meeting was called to order at 10:40 a.m.  

 

The minutes of January 10, 2019 were approved. 

 

New Business 

 

II-A. Request for parking permits to use for a raffle.   Request from Samantha Davis and Jessica Bailey 
for two or more parking permits for the 2019-20 academic year for the annual Knight-Thon fund 
raiser.   Permits will be entered in a silent auction, with the permit or permits being awarded to 
the highest bidder.   Item tabled until next meeting. 
 

II-B: Parking designation in Libra Garage.  Request from faculty member Mary Schmidt-Owens that 
Libra Garage be open to all permits on all levels.  Libra Garage is designated as resident parking 
with exceptions.   Currently there are 28 spaces on the first level designated for faculty and staff, 
and the top level is open to all permit designations.  Parking Services recommends adding an 
additional 10 spaces on the first level, while additional parking spaces are being built at 
Facilities.   The motion was unanimously approved.   

 
II-C: Review changes to 2019-20 parking regulations.   The minor changes to the Parking and 

Transportation regulations were reviewed and amended.  The committee will review any 
additional changes or recommendations at the next meeting.    

 
Old Business 
 
III-A: Requests for reserved spaces 

1. Sudipta Seal – Chair, Material Science Engineering.  This request was unanimously approved  
 

III-B:   Expectant Mother Spaces:   As of the January meeting we had 25 active spaces  

 During January 2019, 8 new spaces were added and 6 spaces were removed that were 
no longer needed.  

 



Discussions:   The student transportation contract is currently being evaluated with 4 bidders in 
contention for the contract.   Contract with 10-year busses must be in place by July 1, 2020.   

  
The meeting adjourned at 11:50 a.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


